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School to Home Letter 
Dear Students and Parents,          

    Welcome back to school! 
     Students, this week in Mathematics, we will be learning how to 
count, write and represent numbers 1 through 4.  
 
     Parents, please download, print and staple this packet. 
Students should do one page of this packet each evening. It should 
take them 4 days to complete the packet. They should use the boxes 
below to check off each day they do the homework. When the 
packet is complete, they should put it in their green folder and 
take it to school on Tuesday September3, 2024. They will have a test 
on Friday.  
     You are welcome to contact: Kadisha.mills@archimedean.org.   
 
Warmly, 
Kadisha Mills, Ph.D. 

 
 
 
 
Name: __________________________________________ Class: _______________ 

                                     
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday 
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